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18: 00-19:30 Tuesday, July 24th 2001, Seoul, Korea
Ball Room - COEX Convention Center

1. The President of the WCTRS, Professor Hideo Nakamura welcomed the attendees and opened the General Assembly.  He stressed the achievements of the WCTRS during the previous three-year period especially the publication of the Journal of the WCTRS, Transport Policy.  He also thanked all the members of the WCTR Local Organizing Committee (LOC) for their efforts in organizing a very successful event, the 9th WCTR.

2. Professor Tae Oum, on behalf of Professor Werner Rothengatter, chairman of the Scientific Committee, reported on the activities of the Scientific Committee (please see below ‘Report from the Scientific Committee’).  He thanked both Scientific Committee members for their work and dedication ever since the 8th WCTR and the LOC.  He presented summary statistics on abstracts, papers and sessions. 

Number of papers received by the 1st deadline (15 February) : 412

Number of papers received by the 3rd deadline (15 April) : 253

Additional papers received after 15 April : 102

Total number of papers scheduled in sessions : 767

Total number of sessions : 196

Prizes and bursaries: (see below ‘Report by the Subcommittee on Prizes and Bursaries’).

Eleven bursaries applications were received of which four were awarded a bursary based on both the financial need of the applicants and the quality standard of their papers.  Two prize winning papers are in the process of being selected.

Paper review status:

The Scientific Committee reviewed 665 papers by the third deadline (15 April 2001) for the post-Conference Proceedings to be edited by the Local Organizing Committee (LOC) and Scientific Committee members. 665 papers were taken under consideration.

3. Professor Moshe Ben-Akiva, Editor in chief of Transport Policy, reported on the activities of the Editorial Board of the Journal, Transport Policy.  He stressed the aim of the Journal was to reconcile practice and theory and to contribute to the discussion via the ‘critical issue process’ which is a unique aspect of this Journal.  He recalled the way tasks are dividing up between editors.  The principle of one special issue per year was reassessed.

4. Professor Alain Bonnafous, General Secretary of the WCTR S, reported on the accounts of the WCTRS.  The balance on 06/30/01 amounted to FF 168,059 (FF 112,077 on 06/30/98). A total amount of FF 347,285 revenues (fees, subscriptions) were collected over this three-year period against FF 291,303 expenses - which include Secretariat running, printing, postage and payment to Elsevier for the volume 6 of Transport Policy (FF 110,678). The General Secretary stressed very likely deficits in the future due to the decrease in revenues this year despite a subsidy from the Institute for Transport Policy Studies (Tokyo, Japan) headed by Professor Hideo Nakamura.  Collected membership fees having  to increase, he encouraged members to renew their membership.  An audit was entrusted by the Steering Committee to Professors Black, Rivier and Van de Voorde.

5. Professor Ali Huzayyin reported on the new Constitution of the WCTRS.  He recalled the main steps the Constitution went through ever since year 1986 when the WCTRS was formed.  Now, the Steering Committee has found it necessary to introduce further updates.  Professor Huzayyin then presented the main features of the 2001 Constitution updates (see details of updates below).  The new Constitution was adopted by the General Assembly (GA) coming into force on 07.24.2001 (see Constitution below).

6. Professor John Black reported on the activities of the Site Selection Sub-Committee (see report below).  He highlighted the Committee broad representation and recalled the criteria that were examined. to select among the four positive replies to the call of expression of interest from potential hosts were received.  Two issues had to be more closely looked at: conference scientific standard and local facilities.  On the basis of all criteria,  Istanbul was chosen to host the next WCTR.

7. Professor Yoshi Hayashi presented the registration fees stressing the introduction of a student rate. This was approved by the GA.
Individual membership and subscription fees

	Membership fee
	Individual 
	Student

	2001-2003
	USD 25
	USD 10

	2004-2006
	USD 100
	USD 50


	Journal subscription
	Individual 
	Student

	2001-2003
	USD 100
	USD 50

	2001 only
	USD 45
	USD 20


Organization fee

	Three-year membership
	USD 1,000

	One-year membership
	USD 400


8. The address by Professor Werner Rothengatter, New Chairman of the WCTR Society was broadcasted (see ‘Presidential address’ above).

9. Professor José  Viegas recalled the necessity of a pre-endorsement of the expenses incurred for the publication of the proceedings.  It is thus necessary that people may pre-register during the conference. 

10. For the first time ever (during the GA), the statutory document binding the WCTR and the WCTRS was signed between the chairman of the Local Organizing Committee, Professor Yücel Candemir, and the Chairman of the WCTRS Professor Hideo Nakamura. 

11. Professor Nakamura thanked the attendees and declared the General Assembly closed.
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